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The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held an informal
breakfast meeting at Burkes Restaurant at 8:00 a.m. on Monday,
September 21, 1998.

There were many issues which Council felt necessary to discuss
and bring to Council's attention.

Councillor Groening advised Council that the Lowe Farm Fire
Department was in the process of purchasing a truck which they
would be converting into a fire vehicle for their department.
Funds totaling $12,910.00 will be needed for this truck purchase
and that a letter is necessary from the Municipality indicating
that this vehicle is to be used as a fire vehicle and as such
is not subject to P.S.T. charges.

Our flood mobile homes were discussed and questioned as to
when we would have more available for sale. They were advised
that the contacts from the Municipal Office indicated that
they would be late fall in October or November, 1998.

The sale of the Kane Community Centre building and property
had been arranged for the amount of $8,000.00 (less real estate
commission). The Kane C.C.D. Board has plans to provide a
donation to the Lowe Farm Fire Department and Council had no
concerns with this being done. The future of the Kane C.C.D.
was brought to question and that issue would be presented at
their next annual meeting.

Council was then made aware that the Community of Sperling

has presented a petition to the R. M. of Dufferin to join their
municipality. The area in question involves 6 sections of land
including Sperling.

There was a general discussion regarding the community dykes
and also private dykes in the Municipality.

As the P.V.W.C. water line was currently under construction
to Rosenort, Manitoba, Council felt that a letter should go
out immediately to residences and businesses along P.R. 422
in general concerning their desire to connect to this water
system.

The meeting concluded at approximately 10:00 a.m.
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